 
 
 

Police Monthly Police Report – June 2020
Barlby and Osgodby

Only two incidents of note to report for Barlby this month in comparison to a much busier month during May.

The first incident occurred on 14th June when police carrying out mobile patrols on the A19 located a 19yr old male from Goole walking along the side of the road. The male was stopped and searched and found to be in possession of a 6 inch knife and immediately arrested.
The other incident of note occurred on 24th June when a VW Golf was stopped near to Riverside Avenue. The vehicle was found to be uninsured and was seized and towed away. The driver was then dealt with appropriately for the offence and will receive a fine, points on their driving licence and have to pay significant recovery and storage costs.

Also in May  2020, 19 speed checks were carried out on the A19 between Escrick and Barlby resulting in 18 drivers being sent on a speed awareness course and a further 3 drivers issued with a fine and points on their licence. 
Cliffe

No crimes of note to report in Cliffe, this month, which is pleasing to see. 
On 5th June, police were called to the village following a report of a suspicious male seen in the grounds of a property on York Road late at night. Numerous officers including a dog handler attended the location quickly but no persons were located however it is most likely that this call from a vigilant resident along with the police response has prevented any crime occurring. 

On 27th June, a report was received of door-to-door sellers who were believed to be operating in the village. These two males were located and their identities checked. They were found to be working with a valid peddlers licence and as such no offences were committed. 

Whilst the sellers on this occasion were genuine, this is not always the case. Please ensure that you do not let any doorstep sellers into your homes for any reason. If you do decide to purchase items then please do not pass on any bank account details and be careful with what you are buying and when handing over any cash. 

The sellers should not be persistent, aggressive or rude in any way, if you find that are being intimidating or refusing to leave then please contact the police immediately.

In May 2020 in Cliffe, speed checks were conducted on 13th May and 20th May with 6 drivers found to be speeding and sent on a speed awareness course. 
Hemingbrough
There were no crimes of note during May in Hemingbrough, with the only calls of significance being on 14th and 25th June when officers were called to attend the river close to Loftsome Bridge following reports of youths at the location jumping into the river. 

This activity, whilst seemingly fun for the youths involved have clear and obvious dangers and should be avoided at all costs. Please ensure that you are doing your best to make sure that your children or relatives are not involved in such dangerous activities. 

During May 2020, in Hemingbrough, a speed check was conducted on 13th May where 1 driver was found to be speeding and sent on a speed awareness course. 
If anyone has any information in relation to any of the crimes that took place in any of the above areas this month then please contact the police on 101 or call crime stoppers anonymously on 0800 555 111.

 
 
 

